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[JmsscCI

The Assistant Director-General for Education

To all Secretaries General of
National Commissions f or

UNESCO

Ref: ED/FLl/2024/8518 4 February 2025

Subject: UNITWIN/UNESCO Chairs Programme 2025 application cycle

Dear Secretaries General,

As per usual practice, National Comrnissions for UNESCO are ir.rvited to supporl the

establjshment of UNESCO Chairs and UNITWIN Networks in priority areas across all Programme

Sectors.

The orrline portal for the 2025 cycle will be avallable between February and April 2025 for the

direct submission of applications by lrost institutions and for their validation by Nationai

Conrmissions.'lhe application dearlline is 30 April 2025,'23.59 (CET/Parrs tirne). Please note that

only complete applications with the requisite letters of suppclrt will be considered. The

Pfogfamng_gqicle.lngl and webpage can be Corrsulted for f rrrther information.

The temporary measures applied since 2022, to limit the number of applications for the creation

of new UNESCO Chairs and UNITWIN Networks to a maximum of two per country, is maintained

for the 2025 cycla. We are pleased to note that this measure lras encouraged institutions from

over 20 new countries to apply to the programme - mainly from Africa. Further, recognizing tl']e

different schedules and approaches, one additional submissiorl can be accepted. This includes

an application for a UNITWIN Network, a resubrnission, or an application to the special call for

the establishment of UNESCCI Chairs on the study and the nistory of enslavement and the

transatlantic slave trade within tl.)e frarnework of the 30th anniversary of the UNESCO

ProEramrne Roures of Enslaved Pepples: Resistance, Libertv and Heritage.

As a reminder, the proposed Charr or Network must rxeet all the required criteria outlined in the

programme guidelines. National Commissions are encouraged to prioritize proposals that are

interdisciplinary, include forward-looking approaches, and give sufficlerrt corrsideration to

gender issues. ln acJdition, applications should dernonstrate efforts in making research and

educational materials available openly and freely, in line with UNESCO's Open A99ess Lqtqy, the

?01g Becornnrenclatiojr on Onerr Educational Resources and tho 20?1*SecQmnendation on

Open SCienCe. Applications fronr countries ancllor institutions tlrat do not host UNESCO Chairs

or UNITWIN Networks are also encouraged. As applicatlons are being elaborated, National

Conrmissions should consider facilitating discr"issions between the applylng institutions and

UNESCO teams well in advance of the deadline to ensure closer synergies with current activities.
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An information session on the 2025 application cycle will be organized with National

conrmissions on 13 February 2025 from 14:00 - 15:30 (GET/Paris time). The link for the session

are included in the message accompanYing this letter'

National Commissions are encouraBecJ to facilitate networkinB opportunities, for example, bY

organizing annual rneetings of uNESCO Chairs and uNlTWlN Network nrembers or convening

unriou, experts working or., a partrcular theme. Such meetirrgs strengthen interdisciplinary

collaborations and have helped to foster synergies between UNESCQ Chairs and other UNESCO

networks. such as the UNESCO Associated Schools Network" the Global Network of Learnlng

Cities, the Global Network of Creative Cities, as well as Category 2 Centers under the auspices of

UNESCO.

National Corrrmissions are also encouragecl to help facilitate the participation of UNESC0 Chairs

and UNITWIN Networks in intellectual and public policv debates, ethica! r'eflections and

standarcl settinS processesr prioritlze their nominations for expert groups' UNESCO;ury

compositions and priees. National Commissir:ns can also help to ensure that network members

are able to contribute to major U,pcominqZ025 eygnts such as the LanguaseTs-cllnolqgl-gs fq!'A.L!

- |.I4AX-2425 (24-26 February); ZOZS G.lpbal Foruni on

tub.LicSeglql|24-?7lune);Diqita|Learn-llg]Ueek(t.5September);Motrd.Lacult(29September.1
October), as well as those organized by field offices'

ln this regard, we thank you for your invaluable cooperatlon, in particularwith the pre-selection

process as well as the continuous coordination and monitoring of the activities of UNESCC

Chairs and UNITWIN Networks. Please do not hesitate to contact my colleagues in the

uNlTWlN/UNESCO Chairs Programme for any additional irrfornration you maY need at

g!$.!gh@"u n 9:,p o.gtg.

We look forward to our continued cooperation'

s-4-> €#*--
Stefania Giannini
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